BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

  Tuesday, August 18, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Vice Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Vice Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan, , Selectmen  Robert E. Mazow, Anthony A. Scibelli, Matthew W. Strauss, and Assistant Town Administrator, Dave Castellarin
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the meeting minutes from July 21, 2009 seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from the Swampscott Arts Association to display two signs for their activities from Saturday, September 19, 2009 through Friday, September 25, 2009, and from Saturday April 13, 2010 through Friday, April 9, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the annual renewal of a Junk Dealer’s License for Phillips Clock Shop, 300 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass to expire in July 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the Swampscott Fire Truck lease seconded by Selectman Strauss. (motion attached) 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the EOPSS (Executive Office of Public Safety and Security) Grant seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Town Administrator’s Report:
Assistant Town Administrator, Dave Castellarin spoke on the following:
· Recreation Department & Friends of Swampscott sailing-  Lottery on Boat Sales to be held on Saturday August 22, 2009 , at the Pumping Station on Humphrey Street for six widgeon’s and one whaler. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Strauss dedicated his time to speak on the recent passing of his friend Donald Leger. Selectman Strauss spoke on Mr. Legere’s commitment and dedication to his family and the community. Selectman Strauss commented that Mr. Legere  was always someone who gave back to the community,  was past president of the Clarke School PTA, , volunteered at many community events including the cow plop bingo at the Clarke School and coached youth sports in Town.  Selectman Strauss commented that Mr. Legere will be sadly missed but he will always be remembered.  
Selectman Mazow updated the Board on the Police Building Study Committee and how that Board recently voted to hire PMA Consultants of Braintree, Mass as their Project Manager. Selectman Mazow commented that the Police Building Study Committee will be making a presentation at the Town meeting in November.  

Selectman Scibelli commented on how the Board of Selectmen are positive in their decision to move forward and pick candidates to head the new Memorial Committee. 
Selectman Sullivan suggested the following be appointed to the Monument Committee as Town representatives, Eric Walker, Board of Selectman, Lou Gallo, Historical Commission and Jim Schultz, Veterans Agent. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 8:00P.M seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

